代號:90340 頁次:4-1

108年公務人員特種考試司法人員、法務部 調查局調查人員、國家安全局國家安全情報 人員、海岸巡防人員及移民行政人員考試試題

考 試 別:移民行政人員

等 别:三等考試

類 科 組:移民行政(選試西班牙文)

科 目:外國文(西班牙文兼試移民專業英文)

考試時間:2小時座號:

※注意:禁止使用電子計算器。

甲、申論題部分: (75分)

(一)不必抄題,作答時請將試題題號及答案依照順序寫在申論試卷上,於本試題上作答者,不予計分。(二)請以藍、黑色鋼筆或原子筆在申論試卷上作答。

- **Traduzca el siguiente texto al chino** (25 分)

El pasado mes de mayo la canciller alemana Angela Merkel fue investida doctora Honoris Causa en la 386 ceremonia de graduación de la universidad de Harvard y al mismo tiempo dio un discurso a los graduados de dicha universidad. Este discurso fue, entre otras cosas, una llamada, apenas ligeramente encubierta, a rechazar el trumpismo. "¡Derribad los muros!", les decía desde el atril a los estudiantes la primera mujer que alcanzó el puesto de canciller de la Alemania reunificada. "Derribad los muros de la ignorancia y la estrechez mental!"; "¡Reflexionad, pensad libremente para poder distinguir y no disfrazar las mentiras como verdad y la verdad como mentiras!"

二、Traduzca el siguiente texto al español (25 分)

大約三週前,美國總統川普在推特上砲轟四名少數族裔女議員,嗆聲她們要是不喜歡待在美國,可以隨時走人。眾議院強烈譴責川普的種族歧視發言,決議案全文中列出了從美國開國元勳到近代總統的多元融合信念,並且強調,眾議院相信「移民和其子孫讓美國更強大」。決議文也引用了第32任總統小羅斯福的名言:「記住,永遠記得,我們所有人,特別是你和我,都是移民者與革命者的後代。」

三、Redacción (25 分)

Hoy día la gente disfruta mejor del buen servicio médico y el bienestar social, la longevidad ya es un fenómeno normal. No obstante, surgen las enfermedades como la demencia senil, Alzheimer o Parkinson que molestan, sobre todo, a la gente mayor. Según usted, ¿cómo se prepara para tener una vida relativamente más sana y evitar el envejecimiento rápido, así como prevenir dichas enfermedades.

代號:90340 頁次:4-2

乙、		擇題,請選出 <u>一個</u> 正確或最					
	二,共20 題,每題 1.25 /	分,須用 <u>2B 鉛筆</u> 在試卡上位	衣題號 <u>清楚</u> 劃記,於本試題	或申論試卷上作答者,不予計分。			
1	The company has not	yet received an invitation	n to attend the event,	is to be held from May 2 to			
	May 5.						
	(A) when	(B) how	(C) which	(D) what			
2 The government is to sign an with U.S. government for preventing the criminals fr							
	to Taiwan.	Γaiwan.					
	(A) accord	(B) according	(C) accordance	(D) accordion			
3	of heart attack include chest pain, cold sweating and nausea, developing into trouble breathing						
	and loss of consciousness in the most serious cases.						
	(A) Symbols	(B) Symptoms	(C) Symphonies	(D) Symposiums			
4	Many citizens view t	the rapid influx of immig	grants with anxiety, worn	rying that the nation might fail			
	to the stream	ns of new arrivals pouring	g in annually.				
	(A) circulate	(B) accumulate	(C) assimilate	(D) ventilate			
5	A visitor visa holder	will be allowed to travel to	o Taiwan before the	of the visa.			
	(A) expiration	(B) aspiration	(C) expertise	(D) expansion			
6	the truth durin	g an immigration inspect	ion is a violation of Immi	gration Act and thus punishable			
	by law.	by law.					
	(A) Relating	Relating (B) Misrepresenting		(D) Rehabilitating			
7	To follow a Medite	erranean-style diet, whic	h include high consum	aption of olive oil, fruits, and			
	vegetables, and low consumption of red meat, would decrease the chance of developing						
	(A) congenital (B) contemptuous		(C) cardinal	(D) cardiovascular			
8	inally as the president's						
	national security advisers.						
	(A) emerge	(B) emigrate	(C) enforce	(D) employ			
9	In recent years, increasing numbers of refugees and migrants from Syria are crossing the Mediterranean						
	to search for	in Europe.					
	(A) sanitary	(B) sanctuary	(C) stationary	(D) stationery			
10	The major argument	against immigration is	that so many migrants	fail to with the local			
	community and culture and this leads to social tension and even unrest.						
	(A) integrate	(B) implement	(C) incorporate	(D) interfere			

代號:90340 頁次:4-3

請依下文回答第 11 題至第 15 題:

For United States Government personnel abroad to host a banquet, round tables of six or more persons allow more flexibility than rectangular ones. Often it is more convenient to ___11__ at two or more tables of six or more persons. The advantage of this arrangement is that it affords more places of honor as the host and hostess can each have a co-hostess and cohost at their ___12__ tables. At seated meals, foreign guests should have precedence ___13__ Americans of comparable rank with the exception of an American Ambassador. American officials present on such occasions should understand that it is ___14__ to cede one's rank to a representative of another country. They should forget precedence among themselves and be prepared to be seated in any way that will make conversation easier and will take language abilities into account. To avoid any misunderstanding, it would be well for the host or hostess to inform in advance any guest, whether American or foreign, who are not seated according to protocol, of the reason for this ___15__ from the norm. When a high official is a guest, they should obtain his prior permission.

11	(A) address	(B) adhere	(C) entertain	(D) encourage
12	(A) respective	(B) responsible	(C) responsive	(D) restrictive
13	(A) ahead	(B) before	(C) of	(D) over
14	(A) customary	(B) reliable	(C) regulatory	(D) controversial
15	(A) adventure	(B) departure	(C) puncture	(D) rupture

請依下文回答第 16 題至第 20 題:

Since the 1980s, immigration has drastically increased, making the city more ethnically and linguistically diverse. More than half of the people in Vancouver do not speak English as their first language. Almost 30% of the city's inhabitants are of Chinese heritage. In the 1980s, an influx of immigrants from Hong Kong in anticipation of the transfer of sovereignty from the United Kingdom to China, combined with an increase in immigrants from mainland China and previous immigrants from Taiwan, established in Vancouver one of the highest concentrations of ethnic Chinese residents in North America. This arrival of Asian immigrants continued a tradition of immigration from around the world that had established Vancouver as the second-most popular destination for immigrants in Canada after Toronto. Other significant Asian ethnic groups in Vancouver are Filipino, Japanese, Korean, as well as sizeable communities of Vietnamese, Indonesians, and Cambodians.

Despite increases in Latin American immigration to Vancouver in the 1980s and '90s, recent immigration has been comparatively low, and African immigration has been similarly **stagnant**. The black population of Vancouver is rather scant in comparison to other Canadian major cities. The neighborhood of Strathcona was the core of the city's Jewish community. Hogan's Alley, a small area adjacent to Chinatown, just off Main Street at Prior, was once home to a significant black community.

Prior to the Hong Kong diaspora of the 1990s, the largest non-British ethnic groups in the city were Irish and German, followed by Scandinavian, Italian, Ukrainian and Chinese. From the mid-1950s until the 1980s, many Portuguese immigrants came to Vancouver and the city had the third-largest Portuguese population in Canada in 2001. Eastern Europeans began immigrating after the Soviet takeover of Eastern Europe after World War II. Greek immigration increased in the late 1960s and early '70s, with most settling in the Kitsilano area.

- 16 What is this passage mainly about?
 - (A) Demographics in Vancouver.
- (B) Languages in Vancouver.
- (C) How to immigrate to Vancouver.
- (D) How to make a living in Vancouver.
- 17 According to the first paragraph, which of the following statements is true?
 - (A) Since the 1980s, immigration has declined in Vancouver.
 - (B) Half of the people in Vancouver do not speak English as their first language.
 - (C) More than half of the city's inhabitants are of Eastern Europe heritage.
 - (D) An influx of immigrants from Taiwan became the most numerous ethnic Chinese residents in Vancouver.
- 18 According to the passage, which of the following statements is NOT true?
 - (A) Immigrants from around the world established Toronto as the most popular destination in Canada.
 - (B) There was a larger black population in Vancouver than in other Canadian major cities.
 - (C) The neighborhood of Strathcona was the center of the city's Jewish community.
 - (D) Hogan's Alley was once home to a significant black community.
- 19 When was a Polish family most likely to immigrate to Vancouver?
 - (A) Before World War I.

(B) Since the 1980s.

(C) After World War I.

- (D) After World War II.
- What does the word "stagnant" mean?
 - (A) Statistical.
- (B) Spectacular.
- (C) Staggering.
- (D) Sluggish.

測驗式試題標準答案

員、海岸巡防人員及移民行政人員考試

移民行政(選試德文)、移民行政(選試俄文)、移民行政(選試越南文)、移民行政(選試韓文)、移民行政(選試英文)、移民行政 類科名稱: (選試西班牙文)、移民行政(選試泰文)、移民行政(選試葡萄牙文)、移民行政(選試法文)、移民行政(選試印尼文)、移民行政

(選試日文)

外國文(德文兼試移民專業英文)、外國文(俄文兼試移民專業英文)、外國文(越南文兼試移民專業英文

科目名稱:)、外國文(韓文兼試移民專業英文)、外國文(英文兼試移民專業英文)、外國文(西班牙文兼試移民專

業英文)、外國文(泰文兼試移民專業英文)、外國文(葡萄牙文兼試移民專業英文)、外國文(法文兼

單選題數:20題 單選每題配分:1.25分

複選題數: 複選每題配分:

標準答案:

題號	第1題	第2題	第3題	第4題	第5題	第6題	第7題	第8題	第9題	第10題
答案	С	A	В	С	A	В	D	A	В	A
題號	第11題	第12題	第13題	第14題	第15題	第16題	第17題	第18題	第19題	第20題
答案	С	A	D	A	В	A	В	В	D	D
題號	第21題	第22題	第23題	第24題	第25題	第26題	第27題	第28題	第29題	第30題
答案										
題號	第31題	第32題	第33題	第34題	第35題	第36題	第37題	第38題	第39題	第40題
答案										
題號	第41題	第42題	第43題	第44題	第45題	第46題	第47題	第48題	第49題	第50題
答案										
題號	第51題	第52題	第53題	第54題	第55題	第56題	第57題	第58題	第59題	第60題
答案										
題號	第61題	第62題	第63題	第64題	第65題	第66題	第67題	第68題	第69題	第70題
答案										
題號	第71題	第72題	第73題	第74題	第75題	第76題	第77題	第78題	第79題	第80題
答案										
題號	第81題	第82題	第83題	第84題	第85題	第86題	第87題	第88題	第89題	第90題
答案										
題號	第91題	第92題	第93題	第94題	第95題	第96題	第97題	第98題	第99題	第100題
答案										

備 註: